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Blakely, Heidi

From: noreply@formstack.com
Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2023 8:00 PM
To: Web Master; County Board Public Comment
Subject: PublicComment

Categories: Blue Category

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Formstack Logo

Formstack Submission For: PublicComment  

Submitted at 12/20/23 7:59 PM  

Meeting 
Date:  

12/20/23  

Meeting:  DuPage County Board  

Name:  Don Kirchenberg  

Organization:  Friends of the Great Western Trails  

Address:  
27w370 Geneva Rd #16 
West Chicago , IL 60185  

Daytime 
Phone:  

(630) 853-7650

Subject:  More trees cut down on the trails by DuPage County's DOT crews  

Comment:  

Three weeks ago in a phone call with the DuPage County Trails Coordinator (Sid 
Kenyon) he said in defense of the trees being cut down on the IPP's Elgin branch by 
DuPage County's DOT crews beyond the 6' no cut zone "they only cut down a 
couple of trees." 
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Now they cut down several non buckthorn trees beyond the previously agreed to 
no cut zone. When will the damage stop? When will the DOT use the knowledge of 
the arborist Jen Boyer employed by DuPage County? 

With no snow in the forecast the DOT crews are being sent out to the trails. In the 
no snow winter of 2002 the then Chair of DuPage County Robert Schillerstrom 
stopped the damage being done by the DuPage County DOT crews. He then 
established a Trails Maintenence Committee and it was Chaired by Brook McDonald 
of the DuPage Conservation Foundation. We met for nearly a year and established a 
trail maintenance policy which he accepted and it's been followed for many years 
until now. Why not? 

Who will step in and get the DOT crews the guidance they need to only cut 
buckthorn?  
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Blakely, Heidi

From: noreply@formstack.com
Sent: Thursday, December 28, 2023 2:21 PM
To: Web Master; County Board Public Comment
Subject: PublicComment

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Formstack Logo

Formstack Submission For: PublicComment  

Submitted at 12/28/23 2:20 PM  

Meeting 
Date:  

04/16/23  

Meeting:  DuPage County Board  

Name:  Keith Watts  

Organization:  MICRON Filter Cartridge Corp.  

Address:  
506 S. Spring Rd. 
Elmhurst, IL 60126  

Daytime 
Phone:  

(630) 337-3877

Subject:  Illegal Immigrant being bussed to Elmhurst and surrounding communities  

Comment:  

Having several businesses in Elmhurst, clients are expressing concerns that the 
illegals being bussed in from Chicago and elsewhere could create an unsafe 
condition since they have not been properly vetted and have not entered through 
legal ports of entry.  

What is DuPage County's official position on how they will handle this problem?  
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Once I have that info., we will pass it on to our clients.' 

Thank you.  
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Blakely, Heidi

From: noreply@formstack.com
Sent: Monday, January 8, 2024 2:23 PM
To: Web Master; County Board Public Comment
Subject: PublicComment

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Formstack Logo

Formstack Submission For: PublicComment  

Submitted at 01/08/24 2:22 PM  

Meeting Date:  01/09/24  

Meeting:  DuPage County Board  

Name:  Karen Rugg  

Organization:  

Address:  
122 W GEORGE ST 
Itasca, IL 60143  

Daytime Phone:  (630) 285-0844

Subject:  

Comment:  I wish to make my comments at the board meeting  
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Blakely, Heidi

From: noreply@formstack.com
Sent: Monday, January 8, 2024 2:43 PM
To: Web Master; County Board Public Comment
Subject: PublicComment

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Formstack Logo

Formstack Submission For: PublicComment  

Submitted at 01/08/24 2:42 PM  

Meeting 
Date:  

01/09/24  

Meeting:  DuPage County Board  

Name:  Antonia Missanelli  

Organization:  A Concerned Voting Resident  

Address:  
6N157 Garden Ave. 
Roselle, IL 60172  

Daytime 
Phone:  

(773) 502-5567

Subject:  Lake Street Corridor Updates and Concerns  

Comment:  

Hello Dupage County Board Member,  

I am a resident of unincorporated Roselle with some concerns about the area that I 
would like to bring to your attention. To begin, I would like to encourage more open 
dialog about the Lake street corridor project as well as other updates to properties 
along the corridor. We have a few properties just in our portion of the corridor at 
Lake Street and Garden ave that, in my opinion need to be dealt with and we are 
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not getting updated information on what is happening with these properties and 
what can be done to improve the area. Examples of this include the commercial 
property of K Plaza at 24W445 Lake Street and the residential property at 6N113 
Garden Ave, Roselle, IL 6072.  

K Plaza, as documented in their previous for sale listing, is to only have 30 parking 
spots, yet has at least 70 cars constantly parked on site (double parked in fact and 
blocking their dumpsters at all times, as well as parked on grass and gravel areas). 
This is an issue as most spots are taken up by the used car lot (looks like a junk 
yard), Auto Deals, leaving little to no spots for the other businesses there. Also a 
few of these cars are in a really bad state of disrepair with open door and/or 
windows that likely are housing critters. Additionally, K plaza is home to Blue House 
Hookah Lounge that has had a late night party, fully equipped with food, alcohol, 
and DJ (as depicted on their social media) every two weeks with the Dj playing very 
loud music and base until 2 AM (police were called out on December 2, 2023). The 
previous hookah lounge ran similar parties and also disposed of their burning waste 
in the brush of the empty lot behind the building. Are these businesses in 
compliance with their licenses? Do they have licenses? Who is monitoring these 
businesses and their practices (over filled parking lot, disposal of hookah waste, and 
disposal and collection of dumpsters being blocked)? 

Finally, I ask what is the status of the residential property on Garden ave. The house 
that was there, burned down on Oct 29, 2020 and took about three years to tear it 
down (September 2023). Meanwhile there is still trash (abandoned boats, cars, and 
an RV) and other debri on the property as well as new mounds of gravel that is my 
understanding were not approved to be there. My question is why is this owner 
allowed to leave this property in such a state of disrepair and not held to the 
standards of the county and zoning? The property is bringing in unwanted guests 
(animal and human alike). The RV was inhabited by an alleged attempted murderer 
(he was arrested in 2023 for allegedly shooting a man). And as recently as 
December of 2023, an individual who was coming to the property every evening to 
sleep in their car (police called to investigate the suspicious vehicle only 200 feet 
from my home and children). Can the county please update the public on such 
items as they affect us closely as well as effect the Lake Street Corridor project.  

I encourage you to please take a drive down Lake Street west of Springfield Drive 
and down Garden Avenue to see the state of these properties for yourself. These 
properties have all remained like this for years at this point.  

Thank you for your time and consideration, 
Antonia Missanelli  
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